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UPDATE 
8th February 2024 

Next  Weeks  Events 
 

Monday–   

Tuesday— Parent Helper Classroom Training—9.15am 

Wednesday—  Foundation Testing 

Thursday—   

Friday—  

DATES TO REMEMBER  
February 2024 
13th—Parent Helper Classroom Training—9.15am 
23rd—Curriculum Day—Student free day 
 
March 2024 
1st– 150th Celebration 
11th– Labour Day Public Holiday 
12th– Dental Van 
22nd– School Photos 
28th– Last day of Term 1 
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Assembly tomorrow will be at 2.40 pm 
 
The new school leadership team will be presented 
with their badges at this week’s assembly. 
 
If you are requiring to pick up your child early on a  
Friday you need to do so 5 minutes before assembly 
starts. 
 
We will not be interrupting assembly to retrieve  
children. 

Classroom Helper Training 
Tuesday 13th Feb at 9.15am in the Central Learning 
Space 
 
If you would like to help in the classrooms, we would 
LOVE to have you!  In order to do this, you need to have 
completed a training session with Mrs Egan.  
 
All classroom helpers must have a current Working With 
Children Check, available online through the Department 
of Justice. 

2025 Foundation 
Sibling Enrolments 
 
If you have a sibling starting Foundation in 2025, please contact 
the office so we can note it down. The enrolment forms for 2025 
will not be released until the end of Term 1, and there is nothing 
more than letting the office know, that you need to do until then. 
 
Once the forms are released we will send them home to the 
families we have on the list. 
 
The enrolment timeline and all the new rules are on our website. 
 
Enrolment (upper-plenty-ps.vic.edu.au)  
 
We will have an information session on Tuesday 26th March at 
7pm, that you are welcome to attend. Student Free Day 

 
Friday 23rd February is a Curriculum Day 
and will be a Student free day 
 
There will be no students at school on this 
day. 

Student Information Updates and 
Permission to Photograph 
 

Please return the Student information Updates to Kylie 
Butler in the office, these came home via email this week. 
 
Permission to photograph only needs to be returned if you 

do NOT want your child to be included in photographs 
during school, or included in the school newsletter. 

http://www.upper-plenty-ps.vic.edu.au
mailto:upper.plenty.ps@education.vic.gov.au
https://www.upper-plenty-ps.vic.edu.au/page/34/Enrolment
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Principal’s Report 
Week Two has been another wonderful week at UPPS! Students 
spent the first week learning about our values and setting up class 
rules and routines. This week students have settled into the rigour 
of learning. Our Foundation students have been AMAZING!!!!! 
They are showing beautiful manners while in class and they are all 
very eager to learn!!! I would like to thank our senior students for 
the care and friendship they have displayed in the playground, 
making sure our ‘little ones’ are safe and happy. 
 
Next Tuesday at 9.15, I will be running our ‘Parent Helper’ training 
session. This session is being provided for any parents who would 
like to assist in our classrooms this year. All parents who help at 
school require a Working With Children Check.  I am looking for-
ward to meeting with any parents or carers who would like to 
come on board! 
 
Our Grade 6 students presented their leadership speeches yester-
day. WOW!!! The standard was very high and they spoke clearly 
and with confidence – so very proud of them all!!! 
This semester’s leadership team members are: 

 
 

Congratulations to these students! 
I am very excited to have the opportunity to work alongside our 
student leadership team this semester and I am grateful for the 
support they will provide to UPPS.  

 

Plans are well underway for our 150
th

  birthday celebration, on 
Friday March1 from 4.00 – 6.00pm, here at school. Please put this 
date in your calendars! Students have started preparing a special 
song to sing during the ceremony. 

 

On a concerning note, there have been two major accidents on 
our road within the last two weeks, leading to tragedies. Please, 
please drive carefully everyone! 

 

Yesterday was the anniversary of Black Saturday. I would like to pay 
my respects to the incredible job that our CFA and volunteers did, 
looking after our community, and send my love out to all of those 
families who were affected by this disaster!  

 

Please remember that if you have any concerns, please do not 
hesitate to contact me. It is important that we all work together to 
support our children.  

 

Let’s all be kind to one another. 

Sue Egan  

Archie Clark School Captain 

Marija Zmejkoska School Captain 

Isla Stokes ICT Captain 

Kenneth Panakal ICT Captain 

Lily Green Bus captain 

Spike McIntosh Bus captain 

Ava Kelly DAINTREE House Captain 

Nathaniel Hansa DAINTREE House Captain 

Olivia Zerafa EUREKA House Captain 

Charlotte Gannon EUREKA House Captain 

Emily Pallant PACIFIC House Captain 

Max Kimberley PACIFIC House Captain 

Natalie King ULURU House Captain 

Jenson Mahoney ULURU House Captain 

Weekly Awards 
Student of the Week Awards will be  
presented to: 
Alex Tanner for being an enthusiastic learner and always being 
willing to participate and contribute in class. 
Kenneth Panakal for a great start to his learning journey here at 
UPPS. We are so lucky to have you in our class Kenneth! 
River Ford for settling into her new class beautifully and sharing 
her ideas with the class. Amazing to see River! 
Cooper Kynoch–McAdam for the super start that you have 
made to your Grade 6 year. Well done Cooper! 
Sara Zmejkoska -Sara has been a wonderful classmate this term 
and has also helped Mr. H find where things are at UPPS! 
Thank you for all of your support, Sara. Well done. 
Willow Muratore for trying your best at school and showing 
respect by listening carefully. Super effort, Willow!  
Cooper Blackaby for his amazing book work. Thank you 
Cooper for working diligently in class and ensuring your work is 
presented beautifully! 
Trey Kirby for showing enthusiasm during Core Knowledge 
'Renaissance' lessons and your willingness to share the extra 
knowledge you have researched during your own time at 
home. Well done Trey and keep up the good work! 
Axel Segreto for making a wonderful start to the year by being 
willing to step out of his comfort zone. Amazing resilience, Axel! 

 
Values Awards will be presented to: 
Ayla Farrugia for being kind with her words and actions while 
always being there to help and support her classmates.  
Reid Azzopardi for being kind to the animals in our classroom. 
Thank you for being so respectful, Reid.  
Jordan Kataria for being respectful to others by using kind 
words and actions. Amazing Jordan! 
Zeb Bamford for the care and kindness that you show to your 
buddy each day. Thank you Zeb! 
Levi Zerafa - Levi has been a fantastic helper to our Year 3 stu-
dents in 3/4H. Levi shows respect for others and shows his 
kindness through his actions. Well done, Levi.  
Charlotte Walsh -Thank you, Charlotte, for thinking about how 
others are feeling and being so kind with your actions and 
words.  
Claire Stokes for the kindness, care and consideration she 
shows toward everyone at UPPS, thanks Claire for being a role 
model for our value of Respect.  
Xavier Moore for offering to show a new student around and 
including him in games at playtime. Thanks for your kind ac-
tions, Xavier.  
Lily Green for always being so kind with your words and ac-
tions. You are always so respectful to everyone around you. 
Well done Lily!  
 

Principal’s Awards will be presented to: 
Jenson Mahoney for the responsibility you have displayed this 
year, offering assistance to staff and students who need help. 
Thank you for Jenson, your help has been greatly appreciated!  
Mitchell Behan for showing responsibility, resilience and maturi-
ty when dealing with challenges in the playground. You're an 
outstanding role model Mitchell! 
Ivy Parker for the positive start you have made at UPPS! Thank 
you Ivy, for the respect you have shown and for the friendship 
you have given to everyone in your class. Super effort! 
Juliet Williams for showing friendship and kindness to other 
students in the playground. Thank you Juliet!  
 
 
 

http://www.upper-plenty-ps.vic.edu.au
mailto:upper.plenty.ps@education.vic.gov.au
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Working With Children Check 
We require all school volunteers to have a current 
WWCC. Applications are available from the 
Department of Justice website. 
 
 If you are new to the school and already have a 
WWCC you will need to add the school to your card. 
This can be done online or over the phone, with the 
Dept of Justice, and they will advise us via mail. 

Hats are Compulsory! 
The school Sunsmart policy states that all students will 
wear a broad brim hat at all times they are outside from 
the start of September until the end of April. 
 
Peaked caps are NOT acceptable at any time.  
 
Any student without a hat will have to stay 
undercover or in the gazebo. 
 
Hats are available from the uniform  
shop for $10 
 

STUDENT ACCIDENT  
INSURANCE / AMBULANCE  
COVER  
As a government public school, Upper Plenty  
Primary School does not provide any insurance for lost or 
stolen property for staff and students. We also do not pro-
vide any health insurance cover. In the event of an acci-
dent causing injury to a child we must call an ambulance 
to ensure the child receives proper medical attention. The 
fees for the trip in an ambulance will be payable by the 
family whose child requires care. This is in accordance 
with DET Policy.  
Families are encouraged to research their own  
options to make an informed decision on what is appropri-
ate for their circumstances. 

School Council Elections 
 
We are calling for Parent nominations for school 
council this year. 
 
Nomination forms are available from the office. 
 
Depending on the amount of nominations we 
receive we may need to hold an election. A reminder of our lunch order hotline, if you have 

any questions about the system, how to order, how 
to cancel an order if your child is sick/absent and so 
forth.  

Happy to help anytime!  

>>> Classroom Selection <<< 

Please review your child’s classroom when placing 
your order to ensure the classroom number is       
correct, to save confusion at delivery.  

If anyone needs a hand on how to check this, give 
us a shout out on our lunch order hotline. 

http://www.upper-plenty-ps.vic.edu.au
mailto:upper.plenty.ps@education.vic.gov.au
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UPPS Facebook Group Page 
 
The UPPS Facebook group page is available to all 
current school community members who use Fa-
cebook.  No current students will be given access 

to the page. 
 
Do a search for Upper Plenty Primary School and the group page 
should show up. Please answer the entry question and read and 
agree to the group rules. 
 
All members have to be approved by one of the Admin of the 
page, we are very careful with who we allow access, so if we can 
not figure out how you are linked to the school we may not al-
low you in. If this happens please call the school office. 

Sentral Parent App 
 
All families should be accessing the Sentral Parent App for 
all their information. If you are having trouble with the App 
please contact the office. 
 
Thanks 
 
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?
id=com.sentral.mobile 
 
https://apps.apple.com/au/app/sentral-for-parents/
id1238744022 

Conveyancing Allowance 

To be eligible for a conveyance allowance a student 
attending a mainstream school must attend: 

• their nearest government school/campus appro-
priate to their year level — being the closest 
school determined by the shortest practicable 
route from the student’s residence, or 

the student’s Designated Neighbourhood School 
(DNS) — refer to Find my School website to identi-
fy a student’s DNS 
Students not attending their nearest government 
school or DNS may still be eligible under this crite-
rion if they fall within any of the exceptions listed 
below. 

The eligibility of any sibling of a student receiving or 

eligible to receive the conveyance allowance is as-

sessed individually and will not be impacted by their 

sibling’s eligibility. 

Next nearest school 

A student may be eligible for a partial allowance to 
assist with the cost of travel to their next nearest gov-
ernment school if: 

• they reside 4.8km or more from their nearest gov-
ernment school 

• private car is the only means of transport to the 
next nearest school 

The partial allowance is set out in the chapter —
 Conveyance Allowance Rates. 

Students who can access spare seats on a govern-
ment funded school bus or public transport do not 
fall within this exception and are ineligible for a con-
veyance allowance. 

Private car conveyance allowance rates 

Application forms are available at the office and Term 
1 claims must be lodged no later than 8th March 
2024 

If you have any questions please call the office. 

http://www.upper-plenty-ps.vic.edu.au
mailto:upper.plenty.ps@education.vic.gov.au
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.sentral.mobile
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.sentral.mobile
https://apps.apple.com/au/app/sentral-for-parents/id1238744022
https://apps.apple.com/au/app/sentral-for-parents/id1238744022
https://www.findmyschool.vic.gov.au/
https://www2.education.vic.gov.au/pal/conveyance-allowance/guidance/conveyance-allowance-rates
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Annual privacy reminder for our school community 

Our school collects and uses student and parent personal 
information for standard school functions or where permitted 
by law, as stated in the Schools’ Privacy Policy and the Schools’ 
Privacy Collection Notice. 

Our Photographing, Filming and Recording Students Policy, 
describes how we collect and use photographs, video and 
recordings of students. The policy also explains when parent 
consent is required and how it can be provided and 
withdrawn.  

We ask parents to also review the guidance we provide on 
how we use Microsoft 365/Google Workspace for Education 
safely at the school and what parents can do to further 
protect their child’s information. If after reviewing the 
guidance, you have any questions or concerns regarding 
your child using [Microsoft 365/Google Workspace for 
Education], please contact the school.  

For more information about privacy, refer to: Schools’ Privacy 
Policy — information for parents. This information is also 
available in ten community languages: 

* Amharic 
* Arabic 
* Dari 
* Gujarati 
* Mandarin 
* Somali 
* Sudanese 
* Turkish 
* Urdu 
* Vietnamese 

http://www.upper-plenty-ps.vic.edu.au
mailto:upper.plenty.ps@education.vic.gov.au
https://www.vic.gov.au/schools-privacy-policy
https://www.upper-plenty-ps.vic.edu.au/uploaded_files/media/privacy_collection_notice_2024.pdf
https://www.upper-plenty-ps.vic.edu.au/uploaded_files/media/privacy_collection_notice_2024.pdf
https://www.upper-plenty-ps.vic.edu.au/uploaded_files/media/2022_photographingfilmingrecordingstudentspolicy.pdf
https://www.upper-plenty-ps.vic.edu.au/uploaded_files/media/m365_information_for_parents_2022.pdf
https://www.vic.gov.au/schools-privacy-policy-information-parents?Redirect=1
https://www.vic.gov.au/schools-privacy-policy-information-parents?Redirect=1
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WHALE 

WATER 

0407 096 838  John Peace 

Whale Water supplies drinking water to 
both residential and commercial clients. 
Whether its to fill a house tank, swimming 
pool or a public event. 

Competitive pricing and fast delivery 

7 days a week 

We service your local area ! 

jpeace3@bigpond.com 

School Bank Account details 
 
Name: Upper Plenty Primary School Council 
BSB  083001 
Account Number  92 466 6216 

 
 
 
 

TheHub 3756  

This is a FREE Community Service. 

Our team of Family Coaches are here to support 
families and children aged 0 - 12 years within the 
Wallan community. 

All Things Uniform 
 
64 HIGH STREET 
Broadford. Vic. 3658 
E : tracey@allthingsuniform.com.au 
P : 03 5784 2276 
M : 0407 781 455 
 
You can pop in to the store 
during normal  
business hours or make an 
order via phone or email to 
the store. 
 

Online Ordering 
now  
Available 

Upper Plenty Shack Hire 
 
1240 Wallan Rd, Upper Plenty 
 
Reasonable rates 
Birthdays 
Celebrations 
Family occasions 
 
Fully equipped hall in a beautiful setting 
Childrens playground 
 
All enquires please call Susan and Wayne  
0499 907 017 

http://www.upper-plenty-ps.vic.edu.au
mailto:upper.plenty.ps@education.vic.gov.au
mailto:jpeace3@bigpond.com
http://thehub3756.org.au/
mailto:tracey@allthingsuniform.com.au

